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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
February 2, 2017
DCVB Offices

Present:  S. Kowaluk, P. Smith, C. Rose, N. Brinker, C. Baldridge
Absent:  E. Belfrage
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Phil made a motion to approve the December Meeting Minutes. Nichole seconded. All approved.

· Sondra and Phil to speak with Diane Phillip and Dr. David Lee about serving in the role of President-Elect for FY18.

· Sondra and Phil to speak with Becky Miller about serving on the Executive Committee for FY18.

· The Committee will recommend that Nichole and Eric be named as Ex-Officio Members for FY18.

· Scott to schedule lunches with Amy Numbers (Constructive Communications); Gerrilyn Rozich (Cardinal) and Dave Cecutti (Sports).

· Scott to Contact Bob Hoying with Crawford/Hoying to inquire about a potential representative on the Board.

· Scott to email the Dublin Hotel General Managers and ask who is willing to run for the open Hotel Position on the Board for FY18.

· The March Executive Committee Meeting has been moved to March 9 at 11:30 a.m.  

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of January Meeting Minutes – Sondra welcomed the group to the February Executive Committee Meeting. Phil made a motion to approve the January Meeting Minutes. Nichole seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through the month of January is $171,916. Account receivables total $56,275 and invoices for the 2017 Partnership Program have been distributed. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $183,000.
b. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through the month of January, total expenses year-to-date stand at 50.1 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 62.8 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
c. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue through November of the fiscal year totaled $605,667, an increase of 3.6 percent over FY16 and a 1.3 percent increase over the YTD projected budget of $598,000. Staff is awaiting the latest bed tax number for December this week.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. FY18 Board of Directors – The Committee reviewed the current slate of Board of Directors. Scott noted that he has spoken with Dublin City Manager Dana McDaniel and he has appointed Michelle Crandall on the City Representative on the Board. There are four openings for FY18 on the Board – Hotel Representative, two At Large and one Attraction. The following initial recommendations were made for FY18 starting in July 2017:
1. Sondra and Phil to speak with Diane Phillip and David Lee about serving in the role of President-Elect;
2. Sondra and Phil to speak with Becky Miller about serving on the Executive Committee;
3. The Committee will recommend that Nichole and Eric be named as Ex-Officio Members.
4. Scott to schedule lunches with Amy Numbers (Constructive Communications); Gerrilyn Rozich (Cardinal) and Dave Cecutti (Sports);
5. Scott to Contact Bob Hoying with Crawford/Hoying to inquire about a potential representative on the Board;
6. Scott to email the Dublin Hotel General Managers and ask who is willing to run for the open Hotel Position on the Board.
b. Community Kiosks -- Staff researched, as part of the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance, the potential of Community Kiosks in Bridge Park and Historic Dublin. Scott showed a video from a similar effort in Kansas City, where a series of 25 interactive digital kiosks were placed along the streetcar line and nearby downtown locations for accessing city services, current events, transportation services, local business information, public digital art, local history and entertainment. Staff will continue to work with the City of Dublin as part of its wayfinding efforts that may include kiosks in the future.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. National Archery Bid – The Bureau partnered with the City of Dublin to submit a bid on the United States National Archery Championship in 2018, 2019 or 2020. The event would generate an estimated 6,000 room nights and has the potential of being Dublin’s largest event in our history – topping the Presidents Cup. The event will be held this year at Grand Park just outside of Carmel, Indiana. Scott thanked City of Dublin staff and City Council on collaborating to bid on the event. The Bureau and City will split the $40,000 expenses for the event. The Bureau will pay $20,000 ($10,000 as part of the bid fee and $10,000 to the City for Darree Fields rental) while the City will cover $20,000 in-kind toward the field rental only. The bed tax revenue generated from this event would generate $49,000 in bed tax revenue for the City – outpacing the City’s $20,000 in-kind investment.
b. AUP Audit – The State of Ohio Auditor has approved the Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) Audit completed by Charles E. Harris. 
c. Board Meeting Agenda – Scott noted that Monday’s Board Meeting will implement some structural changes based on the Board Survey in December. All meeting materials will be distributed on Thursday and the meeting itself will be basically paperless – only the agenda and Sales and Marketing Plan Update will be provided. Support materials for the rest of the meeting will be projected on the monitors to lead the discussions. Mary Cusick, Ohio’s State Travel Director, will be presenting at the meeting.
d. March Executive Committee Meeting – The March Executive Committee Meeting has been moved to March 9 at 11:30 a.m.  
V.  Other
Scott announced that Amanda Mikkelson has given her two-week notice and will be leaving the Bureau on February 10. Amanda will be the new Meeting and Event Coordinator for the Ohio University Campus in Dublin. Scott, with the assistance of the Executive Committee, is looking at various options to determine what is best direction for the organization and future staffing needs.

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 6, Noon, Ohio University

· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, March 2, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
